
People in
Political Science

Activities

Weston H. Agor, professor and director
of the MPA program at the University of
Texas, El Paso, appeared on the NBC
Today Show on September 2, 1986, to
discuss his research on the use of intui-
tion in management. His second book on
this subject. The Logic of Intuitive Deci-
sion Making, will be published in Novem-
ber 1986 by Greenwood Press.

Douglas E. Ashford, Mellon Professor of
Comparative Politics at the University of
Pittsburgh, has been given a Swedish
Bicentennial Award to spend a month
visiting Sweden over 1986-87 in con-
nection with his comparative study of
modern welfare states.

Charles T. Barber, professor of political
science at the University of Southern
Indiana, has been elected to a two-year
term as Executive Secretary of the
Indiana Academy of the Social Sciences.
In addition, he was local arrangements
chairman for its 1986 annual meeting,
which focused on "The Internationaliza-
tion of Indiana."

Harold B. Birch, department of govern-
ment and international studies, Univer-
sity of South Carolina, has been elected
president of the South Carolina Political
Science Association.

David Colby, University of Maryland
Baltimore County, has received a 1986
Robert Wood Johnson Fellowship.

R. Darcy, Oklahoma State University,
delivered an address, "The Future of
Women in Politics," at the International
year of Peace Conference at Kyung Hee
University, Seoul, Korea, September
1986.

Paul W. Drake, professor of political
science, and Institute of the Americas
Chair for Inter-American Affairs, Univer-

sity of California, San Diego, has been
elected vice president (automatically
becomes president) of the Latin Amer-
ican Studies Association.

Stephen A. Douglas, University of
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, will spend
academic year 1986-87 at the Institut
Teknologi Mara in Malaysia as part of the
Midwest University Consortium for Inter-
national Activities Cooperative Program.

Robert Duval, assistant professor, and
David Hedge, associate professor, West
Virginia University, have received a two-
year grant of $23,496 from the West
Virginia Energy Research Center to con-
duct research on eletricity demand fore-
casting.

Michael Fleet, department of political
science, Marquette University, has re-
ceived a Fulbright Lectureship in Chile for
1986-87.

Robert C. Gray, Franklin and Marshall
College, will be a Research Associate at
the International Institute for Strategic
Studies in London during the spring
semester of 1987.

Jorge Heine, associate professor of
political science at the University of
Puerto Rico, Mayaguez, has been elected
to a third consecutive term to the Execu-
tive Council of the Caribbean Studies
Association.

Kenneth M. Holland, University of Ver-
mont, has been awarded a Fulbright
grant to lecture in Japan.

Michael C. Hudson, professor of inter-
national relations and government and
Seif Ghobash Professor of Arab Studies
at Georgetown University, has been
elected president of the Middle East
Studies Association of North America for
1986-87.

Edward A. Kolodziej, University of
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Illinois at Urbana-Champaign, will spend
academic year 1986-87 on sabbatical
leave researching British, French and
U.S. nuclear decisionmaking and re-
search. He has received a Fulbright
Research and a Woodrow Wilson fellow-
ship to conduct research on the project in
France and the United Kingdom.

George LaNoue, University of Maryland
Baltimore County, has received a 1986
Swedish-American Bicentennial Ex-
change Fund Award.

Herbert Maza, president emeritus of the
Institute for American Universities in Aix
en Provence, France, has been appointed
chairman of the European Council of the
International Association of University
Presidents.

John McAdams, department of political
science, Marquette University, has re-
ceived a grant from the Institute for
Study of Economic Culture for work on
"The Politics of the New Class," 1986.

Robert F. Melson has received a Purdue
University Center for Humanistic Studies
Fellowship for the spring 1987 semester.

Sophia Peterson, professor of political
science, West Virginia University, re-
ceived a $65,000 Fulbright-Hays Group
Project Abroad Grant from the U.S.
Department of Education for six-weeks
travel and study in the Republic of China
during the Summer 1986. The sixteen
participants in the grant, all historians,
will revise current history courses to
include Chinese history.

Claude S. Phillips, Western Michigan
University, has been appointed program
vice-chair for the 1987 conference of the
Association for Politics and the Life Sci-
ences, a new section of the American
Political Science Association.

James Rhodes, department of political
science, Marquette University, has re-
ceived a National Endowment for the
Humanities Individual Senior Scholar
qrant for work on "Religion and Politics."

Elmer R. Rusco, professor of political
science, University of Nevada, Reno, has
received a grant-in-aid from the Herbert
Hoover Presidential Library Association.

Henry Sirgo participated in a National
Endowment for the Humanities Summer

Seminar at Stanford University under the
direction of Otis Graham of the University
of North Carolina at Chapel Hill entitled,
"The New Deal: Origins, Record, Reputa-
t ion." His project was "Blacks, the
South, and the Nationalization of the
Democratic Party: Coalition, Formation
and Maintenance During the New Deal."

Richard T. Sylves, associate professor
of political science, University of Dela-
ware, was awarded a University Public
Service Fellowship for 1986-87. He will
be released from teaching to work a year
for public television WHYY TV-12
(Wilmington-Philadelphia) as a News and
Public Affairs Analyst.

Rickey Vallier participated in the Ameri-
can Political Science Association Sum-
mer Institute for the recruitment of black
graduate students which was held at
Louisiana State University.

Thomas P. Wolf, Indiana University
Southeast, was awarded a Joseph J.
Malone Fellowship to spend July 1986 in
Egypt.

Christopher Wolfe, department of politi-
cal science, Marquette University, has
received a Bradley Foundation Grant,
1986-87, for work on a book on judicial
activism.

Administrative Appointments

Eugene J . Alpert, associate professor,
has been appointed chairperson of the
department of political science at Texas
Christian University for a three-year term
effective August 1986.

Charles T. Barber, chairperson, depart-
ment of political science. University of
Southern Indiana.

Berenice A. Carroll's appointment as
director of the Office of Women's
Studies at the University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign has been extended
through academic year 1986-87.

Mark S. Frankel, program head for the
Committee on Scientific Freedom and
Responsibility of the American Associa-
tion for the Advancement of Science.
Formerly director of the Center for the
Study of Ethics in the Professions at the
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Illinois Institute of Technology (IIT) in
Chicago and adjunct associate professor
of political science at ITT.

Peter A. Gourevitch, dean of Graduate
School of International Relations and
Pacific Studies, University of California,
San Diego.

Samuel K. Gove has been appointed act-
ing director of the Master of Arts in Public
Administration program in the depart-
ment of political science at the University
of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign.

George Graham, Vanderbilt University,
associate dean of the College of Arts and
Sciences.

Devora Grynspan, formerly of Skidmore
College, has been appointed assistant to
the director for development with the
Office of International Programs and
Studies at the University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign; she will also be affil-
iated with the department of political
science.

Natalie J . Hevener, vice chairman,
department of government and inter-
national studies. University of South
Carolina.

Charles A. Johnson, associate head,
department of political science, Texas
A&M University.

Elizabeth G. King, assistant professor of
political science at St. Norbert College,
has been appointed director of the Inter-
national Studies Program. King will
administer a two-year, $82,000 Depart-
ment of Education Grant recently re-
ceived by St. Norbert College.

Lawrence Korb, dean, school of public
affairs, University of Pittsburgh; formerly
vice president, Raytheon.

David D. Laitin, chairman, department of
political science, University of California,
San Diego.

Lance T. LeLoup, chairperson, depart-
ment of political science. University of
Missouri-St. Louis.

David Littig, chair, department of politi-
cal science, University of Wisconsin-
Green Bay.

William T. E. Mishler, chairperson,
department of government and political
science, University of South Carolina;

formerly of State University of New York
at Buffalo.

Louise Byer Miller, Empire State Col-
lege, State University of New York, has
been appointed Coordinator of Social and
Historical Studies, Center for Distance
Learning.

Maria Chan Morgan has been appointed
convenor of the Division of Social Sci-
ences, Earlham College.

Donald F. Norris, director of Institute for
Governmental Service, University of
Maryland, College Park; formerly senior
research associate at the Center for
Applied Urban Research and an adjunct
associate professor of public administra-
tion at the University of Nebraska at
Omaha.

Claude S. Phillips has been appointed
acting chairman, department of political
science, Western Michigan University.

Marcus Pohlmann has joined the faculty
of Rhodes College in Memphis, Tennes-
see, as associate professor of political
science and chairman of the department
of political science.

Edward Portis, director of graduate
studies, department of political science,
Texas A&M University.

Robert F. Rich, formerly of Carnegie-
Mellon University, has been appointed
director of the Institute of Government
and Public Affairs and professor of politi-
cal science at the University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign.

Harrell Rodgers, Jr., professor of politi-
cal science at the University of Houston,
has been appointed dean of the College
of Social Sciences.

Donald B. Rosenthal, chair, department
of political science. State University of
New York at Buffalo, for a three-year
term beginning July 1, 1986.

Ernest E. Rossi, associate dean, College
of Arts and Sciences, Western Michigan
University, for a two-year term.

Marvin S. Soroos has been promoted to
full professor and appointed to a five-year
term as head of the department of politi-
cal science and public administration at
North Carolina State University, Raleigh.

Otis H. Stephens, Distinguished Service
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Ernest E. Rossi has been named associate
dean of the College of Arts and Sciences at
Western Michigan University.

Professor, has been appointed as acting
head of the political science department
at the University of Tennessee, Knox-
ville, for the 1986-87 academic year.

John H. Vanderzell, chair, department
of government, Franklin and Marshall
College.

David G. Wegge, associate professor of
political science at St. Norbert College,
was recently appointed director of the
newly established St. Norbert College
Survey Center.

Promotions

Tsuneo Akaha, associate professor with
tenure, department of political science,
Bowling Green State University.

Sylvia Bashevkin, University of Toronto,
associate professor with tenure.

Nathaniel L. Beck, associate professor,
department of political science, Univer-
sity of California, San Diego.

930 PS Fall 1986

James M. Carlson, professor, depart- ,
ment of political science. Providence
College.

Lief Carter, professor of political science,
University of Georgia.

John Chamberlin, professor with ten-
ure, department of political science, The
University of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

Marsha Chandler, professor, University
of Toronto.

Harry I. Chernotsky, associate professor
with tenure, department of political sci-
ence. The University of North Carolina at
Charlotte.

Louise Comfort has received tenure at
the associate professor level in the Grad-
uate School of Public and International
Affairs, University of Pittsburgh.

Russell J . Dalton, professor, Florida
State University.

Robert H. (Robin) Dorff, North Carolina
State University, Raleigh, associate pro-
fessor with tenure.

Robert England, associate professor of
political science with tenure, Oklahoma
State University.

Robert K. Evanson, associate professor
of political science with tenure, Univer-
sity of Missouri-Kansas City.

William Herman, associate professor
with tenure, department of political sci-
ence. University of Tennessee, Knoxville.

Frederick H. Gareau, professor, Florida
State University.

James Gibson, professor, department of
political science, University of Houston.

Edie Goldenberg, professor with tenure,
department of political science. The Uni-
versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

Steven W. Hays, professor of political
science, University of South Carolina.

Mark S. Hyde, professor, department of
political science. Providence College.

David G. Houghton, associate profes-
sor, department of political science,
Western Michigan University.

Thomas M. Holm, associate professor,
department of political science. Univer-
sity of Arizona.

Peter H. Irons, professor, department of
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political science. University of California,
San Diego.

Charles A. Johnson, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Texas A&M
University.

Loch Johnson, professor of political sci-
ence, University of Georgia.

Joseph Jucewicz, assistant professor.
Franklin and Marshall College.

Sheldon Kamieniecki, associate pro-
fessor, department of political science,
University of Southern California, Los
Angeles.

Gary M. Klass, associate professor with
tenure, department of political science,
Illinois State University.

Donald Kinder, professor with tenure,
department of political science. The Uni-
versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

W. Wesley McDonald, associate pro-
fessor, department of political science,
Elizabethtown College (PA).

Timothy D. Mead, professor, depart-
ment of political science, The University
of North Carolina at Charlotte.

Constance Squires Meaney, assistant
professor, Franklin and Marshall College.

James T. Myers, professor of political
science. University of South Carolina.

Bruce Oppenheimer, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University of
Houston.

Donald P. Racheter, associate professor
of political science, having been pre-
viously granted tenure, at Central Univer-
sity of Iowa.

Peter G. Renstrom, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Western Michi-
gan University.

Terrel L. Rhodes, associate professor
with tenure, department of political sci-
ence, The University of North Carolina at
Charlotte.

Anne L. Schneider has been granted
tenure as an associate professor of politi-
cal science, Oklahoma State University.

Peter Solomon, professor. University of
Toronto.

Richard Stren, professor. University of
Toronto.

Michael P. Sullivan, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University of
Arizona.

Harry R. Targ, professor, department of
political science, Purdue University.

Thomas Lyke Thompson, associate pro-
fessor, department of political science,
Western Michigan University.

Mark E. Tompkins, associate professor
of political science with tenure, Univer-
sity of South Carolina.

William S. Turley, professor. Southern
Illinois University at Carbondale.

John Vile, professor of political science,
McNeese State University.

Joseph Wagner, associate professor,
department of political science, Colgate
University.

David G. Wegge, associate professor,
St. Norbert College.

William F. West, associate professor,
department of political science, Texas
A&M University.

David P. Whiteman, associate professor
of political science with tenure. Univer-
sity of South Carolina.

Nelson Wiseman, associate professor
with tenure, University of Toronto.

New Appointments

James E. Alt, formerly of Washington
University, St. Louis, has been appointed
professor of government, Harvard Uni-
versity.

Christopher Allen, assistant professor of
political science, University of Georgia;
formerly with the Harvard Business
School.

James A. Anderson, professor, depart-
ment of political science, Texas A&M
University; formerly at the University of
Houston.

Robert C. Angel, assistant professor of
political science, University of South
Carolina; formerly of University of
Alabama.

John Anderson, lecturer of political sci-
ence. University of Massachusetts at
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Boston; former Congressman from
Illinois.

Fred W. Becker, associate professor of
public administration, Troy State Univer-
sity European Program; formerly Sanga-
mon State University.

Seyla Benhabib, formerly of Massachu-
setts Institute of Technology, has been
appointed associate professor of govern-
ment, Harvard University.

B. E. Bergesen, Lindsay A. O'Connor
Professor for fall 1986, department of
political science, Colgate University.

Walter Berns, John M. Olin Professor-
ship, Georgetown University.

Robert A. Bertsch, professor of public
administration, Troy State University
European Program; formerly University of
South Dakota.

David Michael Billeaux, assistant pro-
fessor of political science, Oklahoma
State University; formerly of Pennsyl-
vania State University Behrend College.

Barry Bluestone, Frank J. Boyden Pro-
fessor of Political Economy with tenure,
department of political science, Univer-
sity of Massachusetts at Boston; former-
ly of Boston College.

Joel Brooks, assistant professor, depart-
ment of political science, Illinois State
University; formerly of Lynchburg Col-
lege, VA.

Gregory A. Caideira, professor, depart-
ment of political science, The Ohio State
University; formerly University of Iowa.

James Carroll, adjunct faculty, graduate
public policy program, Georgetown Uni-
versity; senior staff member at Brookings
Institution.

Houchang E. Chehabi, formerly of Yale
University, has been appointed associate
professor of government and of social
studies, Harvard University.

Fred Chernoff, assistant professor of
international relations, department of
political science, Colgate University.

William F. Connelly, Jr., assistant pro-
fessor of politics, Washington and Lee
University; formerly of Clemson Univer-
sity and most recently APSA Congres-
sional Fellow.

Jill Crystal, assistant professor, depart-
ment of political science, The University
of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

Roger Davidson, visiting professor, de-
partment of government, Georgetown
University, 1986-87 academic year.

Michael Dawson, assistant professor,
department of political science, The Uni-
versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

Richard H. Dekmejian, professor and
chair, department of political science,
University of Southern California, Los
Angeles.

Arthur DiQuattro, assistant professor,
department of political science, Texas
A&M University; formerly at the Univer-
sity of Washington.

Richard Elling, director of the MPA pro-
gram at Wayne State University; also
elected to Ferndale, Ml school board.

Matthew Evangelista, assistant pro-
fessor, department of political science,
The University of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

David H. Folz, former visiting professor,
has been appointed assistant professor
of political science at the University of
Tennessee, Knoxville.

David B. Friedman, assistant professor
of political science. University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego; formerly a graduate
student at Massachusetts Institute of
Technology.

Michael M. Gant, formerly associate
professor at Texas A&M University, has
been appointed associate professor of
political science at the University of Ten-
nessee, Knoxville.

John G. Geer, assistant professor of
political science, Arizona State Univer-
sity; formerly of Princeton University.

Paul Gehman, visiting assistant pro-
fessor, State University of New York at
Buffalo, formerly a graduate student at
the University of Rochester.

Tracey L. Gladstone, assistant pro-
fessor, department of political science,
University of Wisconsin-River Falls; for-
merly of Northern State College, Aber-
deen, South Dakota.

Daniela Gobetti, assistant professor,
department of political science. The Uni-
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versity of Michigan, Ann Arbor.

James Greer, assistant professor of
political science. University of Massachu-
setts at Boston; Ph.D., University of
Chicago.

Michael Greenberg, lecturer in political
science, department of political science,
Southern Illinois University at Carbon-
dale; formerly of the University of Texas
at Austin.

Paul Gurian, assistant professor of
political science, University of Georgia;
formerly a graduate student at the Uni-
versity of North Carolina.

Thane Gustafson, associate professor,
department of government, Georgetown
University, full-time in fall 1987. In cur-
rent academic year, Gustafson will teach
part-time at Georgetown while complet-
ing his work as director of the Soviet
Studies Program at the Center for
Strategic and International Studies.

Peter Haas, formerly a graduate student
at MIT, and most recently visiting faculty
member at Yale, to assistant professor,
at the University of Massachusetts,
Amherst. He will be on leave 1986-87,
on a fellowship at the Woods Hole
Oceanographic Institution.

B. Welling Hall, assistant professor of
political science, Earlham College.

Henry Hall, associate professor of public
administration, Troy State University
European Program; formerly Tennessee
State University.

Olivia Hardeman, assistant professor of
political science, Oklahoma State Uni-
versity; formerly of Chicago State
University.

Paul Herrnson, formerly a graduate stu-
dent at the University of Wisconsin, to
assistant professor, at the University of
Massachusetts, Amherst.

Daniel Hewitt, adjunct faculty, graduate
public policy program, Georgetown Uni-
versity; currently assistant professor,
University of Connecticut.

Jeffrey Hill, adjunct faculty, graduate
public policy program, Georgetown Uni-
versity; currently assistant branch chief,
Regulatory Policy Branch, Office of Man-
agement and Budget.

Harry Hirsch, associate professor in
political science, University of California,
San Diego; formerly of Harvard Uni-
versity.

John C. Hughes, assistant professor of
public administration, Troy State Uni-
versity European Program; formerly
Itawamba Jr. College, MS.

Susan Hunter, assistant professor of
political science, West Virginia Univer-
sity; formerly coordinator of research
services. Social Science Research Lab-
oratory, San Diego State University.

Jerry Johnson, assistant professor of
public administration, Troy State Univer-
sity European Program; formerly Idaho
State University.

William Michael Johnston, associate
professor of American politics, depart-
ment of political science, Colgate Uni-
versity.

Marita Kaw, assistant professor, de-
partment of political science. The Ohio
State University; formerly Michigan State
University.

David M. Keithly, assistant professor of
international relations, Troy State Uni-
versity Program; formerly Claremont
McKenna College.

James Kellough, assistant professor,
department of political science, Texas
A&M University.

Patrick J. Kenney, assistant professor
of political science, Arizona State Uni-
versity; formerly of Wichita State Uni-
versity.

Paul Michael Kozar, assistant professor
of political science, Mount Vernon Col-
lege.

Ellis S. Krauss, formerly professor of
political science at Western Washington
University, has been appointed professor
of political science at the University of
Pittsburgh.

John A. Kroll, formerly of Cornell Uni-
versity, has been appointed assistant
professor at Florida State University.

Alexander P. Lamis, associate professor
of public administration, Troy State Uni-
versity European Program; formerly Uni-
versity of North Florida.
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Larry LeDuc, professor of political sci-
ence. University of Toronto; formerly
University of Windsor.

Michael Levy, adjunct faculty, graduate
public policy program, Georgetown Uni-
versity; currently economist, Joint Eco-
nomic Committee of U.S. Congress.

George A. Lopez, formerly of the depart-
ment of political science of Earlham Col-
lege, has accepted a joint appintment in
the department of government and inter-
national studies and at the Institute for
International Peace Studies of the Uni-
versity of Notre Dame.

Stephen Macedo, formerly a graduate
student at Princeton University, has been
appointed instructor in government. Har-
vard University.

Dwain Mefford, assistant professor,
department of political science. The Ohio
State University; formerly University of
Southern California.

Alex Mintz, associate professor, depart-
ment of political science, Texas A&M
University; formerly at Hebrew Uni-
versity.

J . Stephen Morrison, a doctoral candi-
date at the University of Wisconsin-
Madison, has been appointed a lecturer
with the department of political science
and the African Studies Program at the
University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign.

Jennifer Nedelsky, assistant professor,
joint appointment law and political sci-
ence. University of Toronto; formerly
Princeton University.

J. Keith Nicholls, asssistant professor of
political science, Arizona State Univer-
sity; formerly of Florida State University.

John Nutter, assistant professor, de-
partment of political science, Texas A&M
University.

Samuel C. Patterson, professor, depart-
ment of political science, The Ohio State
University; formerly University of Iowa.

H. W. Perry, Jr., formerly of Washington
University, St. Louis, has been appointed
assistant professor of government, Har-
vard University.

M. J . Peterson, formerly of the faculty
of Harvard University and most recently
of Brandeis University, to assistant pro-

fessor at the University of Massachu-
setts, Amherst.

Susan J. Pharr, formerly of Georgetown
University, has been appointed professor
of government. Harvard University.

Lawrence A. Powell, instructor of politi-
cal science, Purdue University; Ph.D.
candidate at MIT.

Michael B. Preston, professor, depart-
ment of political science, University of
Southern California, Los Angeles.

Laurie A. Rhodebeck, assistant profes-
sor, State University of New York at Buf-
falo; formerly of Notre Dame University.

Jo Richardson, assistant professor of
government, McNeese State University;
formerly at the University of Arkansas at
Monticello.

Michael J. Robinson, associate profes-
sor, department of government, George-
town University, fall 1986.

Steven Rosenstone, professor with ten-
ure, department of political science. The
University of Michigan, Ann Arbor; for-
merly Yale University.

Lester Salamon, adjunct faculty, grad-
uate public policy program, Georgetown
University; currently director. Center for
Governance & Management and the Non-
profit Sector Project at the Urban
Institute.

Eliz Sanasarian, assistant professor, '
department of political science, Univer- j
sity of Southern California, Los Angeles. ]
Glendon Schubert, professor of political
science. Southern Illinois University at
Carbondale; formerly of the University of
Hawaii.

C. J . Schwendinger, instructor, Troy
State University European Program; for-
merly University of Oklahoma.

Martin M. Shapiro, associate professor
of international relations, Troy State Uni-
versity European Program; formerly Pace
University.

Kenneth Shepsle, formerly of Washing-
ton University, St. Louis, has been ap-
pointed professor of government. Har-
vard University.

Grace Skogstad, associate professor of
political science, University of Toronto.
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Peter H. Smith, professor of political
science, the Simon Bolivar Chair in Latin
American Studies, and adjunct professor
of history; formerly of Massachusetts
Institute of Technology.

Donald R. Songer, assistant professor of
political science, University of South
Carolina; formerly of Oklahoma Baptist
University.

Laurence R. Sprecher, associate pro-
fessor of public administration, Troy
State University European Program; for-
merly University of Southern California.

Rein J. Steal, Ph.D., University of Cali-
fornia, Berkeley, 1985, has been ap-
pointed assistant professor of political
science at the University of Illinois,
Urbana-Champaign.

Judith H. Stiehm, vice provost, faculty
affairs, University of Southern California,
Los Angeles.

Judith Swanson, assistant professor of
political science, University of Georgia;
formerly with Yale University.

Patricia Sykes, formerly of the faculty of
Clark University, to assistant professor,
at the University of Massachusetts,
Amherst.

Dennis F. Thompson, formerly of Prince-
ton University, has been appointed pro-
fessor of government. Harvard Univer-
sity.

William N. Thompson, associate pro-
fessor of public administration, Troy
State University European Program; for-
merly University of Nevada, Las Vegas.

Arturo Valenzuela, professor, depart-
ment of government, and director of
Latin American Studies Program, George-
town University, January 1987.

Roberto Vichot, assistant professor,
department of political science, Texas
A&M University.

Gary L. Wamsley, Centennial Professor
of National Security Management, Troy
State University European Program; for-
merly Virginia Polytechnic Institute and
State University.

Richard W. Waterman, assistant pro-
fessor of political science, West Virginia
University; formerly of the University of
Houston.

Loren S. Weinberg, associate professor
of public administration, Troy State Uni-
versity European Program; formerly Uni-
versity of New Mexico.

Harold Wolman, professor of political
science, Wayne State University; for-
merly of Urban Institute and visiting pro-
fessor at University of Salford, England,
1984-86.

Jerome E. Young, assistant professor of
political science. University of Arkansas
at Monticello; formerly of Northern Ken-
tucky University.

Retirement

Walter S. G. Kohn, Illinois State Univer-
sity, after 30 years of service.

Visiting and
Temporary Appointments

Jeffrey Abramson, visiting associate
professor of government at Harvard Uni-
versity; from Brandeis University.

David Atwood, tutor in peace studies
at Woodbrooke College, Birmingham,
England, as visiting associate professor
of political science, Earlham College.

Jonathan Aronson, University of South-
em California, will be a visiting professor
for the fall quarter 1986 at University of
California, San Diego.

Nathaniel L. Beck, University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego, is a visiting associate
professor at Harvard University for
1986-87.

Richard K. Betts, visiting professor of
government at Harvard University; from
Brookings Institution.

Richard A. Brisbin, visiting assistant
professor of political science. West
Virginia University; formerly of SUNY-
Potsdam and St. Mary's College.

Naomi Chazan, visiting professor of gov-
ernment at Harvard University; from
Hebrew University, Jerusalem.

Peter F. Cowhey, University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego, visiting professor at
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People in Political Science

the University of Washington for the fall
quarter 1986.

Maurice Cranston, London School of
Economics, visiting professor for the
spring quarter 1987 at University of
California, San Diego.

James Critchlow, former government
official and Soviet Central Asia specialist,
is spending the academic year 1986-87
as a visiting professor of political science
at the University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign.

Robert B. Cunningham, associate pro-
fessor of political science at the Univer-
sity of Tennessee, Knoxville, will be par-
ticipating in a scholar exchange program
with the Yarmouk University, Jordan, fall
and winter quarters.

John Damis, visiting professor of gov-
ernment at Harvard University; from
Portland State University.

Robert Danziger, Instituto Universitario
Europeo, Florence, Italy, was a visiting
associate professor, State University of
New York at Buffalo, for the spring
semester 1986.

Christophe Deissenberg, currently on
the faculty of the University of Konstanz
(FRG), will be at the University of Illinois
at Urbana-Champaign for the academic
year 1985-86 as a visiting associate
professor.

Uday Desai, visiting scholar, Center for
Asian Studies, University of Texas at
Austin, spring 1986.

Henry Ehrmann, Dartmouth College,
visiting professor for the winter quarter
1987 at University of California, San
Diego.

Abdelmajid Ali Lel-Ersan Azzam, Yar-
mouk University, Jordan, will be teaching
for the department of political science at
the University of Tennessee, Knoxville,
for the 1986-87 academic year.

Peter Euben, University of California at
Santa Cruz, visiting professor, fall
semester 1986; from University of
Massachusetts, Amherst.

Matthew Franck, visiting instructor, de-
partment of political science, Marquette
University.

Michael Franz, visiting instructor, de-

partment of political science, Marquette
University.

John Gilmour will be a visiting lecturer
for the year 1986-87 at University of
California, San Diego.

Merilee S. Grindle will be a visiting lec-
turer on government and social studies at
Harvard University; from Massachusetts
Institute of Technology.

Jacob Goldberg, Tel Aviv University,
will be a visiting professor for the spring
quarter 1987 at University of California,
San Diego.

William H. Greenleaf, professor of politi-
cal theory and government at the Univer-
sity College, Swansea, will be visiting
professor of political science at the Uni-
versity of Tennessee, Knoxville, fall
quarter.

James B. Greene, visiting assistant pro-
fessor, department of political science,
Texas A&M University.

J. Patrick Hagan, assistant professor of
political science at West Virginia Univer-
sity, will be on leave during 1986-87 in
order to teach at the University of North
Carolina at Chapel Hill.

Lubomyr Hajda will be a visiting lecturer
in government at Harvard University.

Patricia A. Hurley, visiting assistant pro-
fessor, department of political science,
Texas A&M University.

Gary C. Jacobson, University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego, is a visiting professor
at Stanford University for 1986-87.

Samuel H. Kernell, University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego, is a visiting fellow at
the Brookings Institution for 1986-87.

Joel Kovel, Albert Einstein College of
Medicine, will be a visiting professor for
the fall and winter quarters 1986-87 at
University of California, San Diego.

Mark Kramer, visiting lecturer on gov-
ernment at Harvard University.

Jan-Erik Lane, Umea University,
Sweden, will be a visiting professor for
the spring quarter 1987 at University of
California, San Diego.

Thomas B. Lee, Dean of the College of
Graduate Studies at Tamkang University
in Taipei, Taiwan, will be an Exchange
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Professor at the University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign for the 1986-87 aca-
demic year.

Carol S. Leff, who taught most recently
at Washington University, St. Louis, will
be a Graduate College Scholar and visit-
ing assistant professor of political sci-
ence at the University of Illinois at
Urbana-Champaign during academic year
1986-87.

Michael H. LeRoy, J.D., University of
North Carolina, 1986, will be a visiting
assistant professor of political science at
the University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign for the 1986-87 academic
year.

Saideh Lotfian, visiting lecturer in politi-
cal science, Texas Christian University.

James Manor, visiting professor of
government at Harvard University; from
University of Leicester.

Gregory A. Markko, visiting assistant
professor, department of political sci-
ence, Texas A&M University.

Deborah Mathieu, University of Arizona,
will be a visiting assistant professor for
the year 1986-87 at University of Cali-
fornia, San Diego.

Athanasios Moulakis, European Univer-
sity Institute, Italy, will be a visiting pro-
fessor for the year 1986-87 at Univer-
sity of California, San Diego.

Edward C. Page, visiting associate pro-
fessor, department of political science,
Texas A&M University; from University
of Hull, Great Britain.

Nelson W. Polsby will be a visiting pro-
fessor of government at Harvard Uni-
versity; from University of California,
Berkeley.

R. V. R. Chandrasekhara Rao, dean of
the School of Social Sciences, University
of Hyderabad, Hyderabad, India, will
spend the 1986-87 academic year as a
visiting professor of political science at
the University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign.

Lucille S. Rich, Ph.D., University of

Chicago, 1985, will be a visiting assis-
tant professor of political science at
the University of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign for the 1986-87 academic
year.

Richard Rose, of the University of
Strathclyde, Glasgow, will be in resi-
dence at Johns Hopkins University, Balti-
more, during the second semester of
1986-87 as the John Hinkley Visiting
Professor.

Scott D. Sagan will be a visiting lecturer
on government at Harvard University.

Joel Schwartz, visiting assistant pro-
fessor, University of Toronto.

Michael J . Shapiro, University of Hawaii
at Manoa, visiting professor, fall semes-
ter 1986, from University of Massachu-
setts, Amherst.

Manjula R. Shyam will be a visiting
assistant professor at the University of
Arizona for the fall semester of the
1986-87 academic year.

Gabriel Szekely, El Colegio de Mexico,
will be a visiting professor for the winter
quarter 1987 at University of California,
San Diego.

Sheila Tobias, University of Arizona, will
be a visiting lecturer for the spring quar-
ter 1987 at University of California, San
Diego.

James S. Todd will be a visiting assistant
professor at the University of Arizona for
the 1986-87 academic year.

Peter Trubowitz will be a visiting lecturer
for the year 1986-87 at University of
California, San Diego.

Mary L. Weaver, visiting assistant pro-
fessor at government department and
graduate public policy program, George-
town University; from Trinity University
in San Antonio.

Priscilla Wohlstetter, School of Public
Administration, University of Southern
California, will be a postdoctoral fellow
with the Center for Policy Research in
Education at The Rand Corporation, aca-
demic year 1986-87.
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